The Grove Meeting Minutes for February 20, 2024
 
Call to order
The meeting was called to order at 7:08pm on Tuesday, February 20, 2024 and in attendance were Board Members: Stephen Carrol, Carol Barleycorn, Dan LaMorte, Pamela McDonald and Rick Waid as well as Len Schimberg, Treasurer and committee members Tom Benoit and Brenda Stokes and several residents. A quorum was confirmed and the meeting commenced.
 
Approval of January 16th Minutes
Rick asked if the Board had reviewed the January 16th minutes and if there were any changes that were needed.  There were no additions or changes. Steve moved to approve the minutes, Carol seconded and the minutes were approved unanimously. 
 
Finance Report
Rick called for the financial report.  Len Reported:  the balance in our operating checking account as of January 31, 2024, is $36,836.86. This balance includes the former First Horizon CD in the amount of 30,921.34. In addition, we have Investment Accounts of 126,376.12 (including $23,279.20 in reserve checking) for a grand total of $163,212.98. This includes Interest Income earned to date in the amount of $1046.08. Our receivables after adjusting for scam repayments, Foreclosure (1), and an estoppel fee (has been paid) are $3,239.09. This balance represents 12 owners 1Qrt, 2 Owners 2Qrts, and 1 owner more than 3Qrts behind. We subsequently collected $1288.11 on this balance. Our grounds Maintenance expenses for the month represented 6.5% of Income and 50.6% of Income for Administrative expenses (including $5,292.10 for Emergency reserve and $5,586.00 for Master Assoc. dues. Please review the Profit & Loss Budget Performance report for further reporting on our Financial Status as we begin and exciting New Year. Finally, Carol and I went to the bank to update current signature Cards for our accounts and to purchase a new CD. This CD was purchased at Fifth Third bank for $30,000.00 @ 5% for five(5) months due 07/07/2024. We also were informed there would be a $2.00 per month charge for having copies of checks available with our monthly bank statements. This charge needs approval by the board before we authorize our bank to proceed. We have two Current CD’s ($15000.00 each) that are due 2-27-2024, that need approval for a renewal of an additional 10 months at 4.35%. 
 
Rick called for approval of the finance report, Steve moved to approve the finance report, Carol seconded and it was approved unanimously. 
 
Old Business

Rejuvenation
Rick reported that the rejuvenation documents were mailed to the state on January 18th and they have not heard back from the County at this time. He stated that he was informed that they have 60 days to respond. The office said that once they hear back from the state they will contact us with the County’s decision.
 

ARB Report – Steve
Steve reported that there has not been any activity since the last meeting.  Carol mentioned that Marie and Roy from 4724 had filed a request and after some discussion it was clear that this request never made it to our email source.  Dan reminded the Board that there is no link directly to our email server.  That it states on the website to cut and paste the email address into their chosen webmail.  Carol stated that she would contact them and assist with their request.
 
Treasurer Duties and Responsibilities
Dan recalled the discussion regarding the Treasurer’s duties and responsibilities that were discussed at the recent Board Retreat and that Carol volunteered to speak with Len to create a detailed job description.  Carol stated that she misunderstood that was what our discussion was regarding the Treasurer and that she would speak with Len get this accomplished.  Dan reminded the Board that it is important to review the Treasurer’s position annually and also provide guidance to on the positions duties and responsibilities.
 
Annual Audit –Recruiting Committee – The Board
Rick asked for a review of what was discussed at the Board Retreat.  Dan stated per our Articles of Incorporation an annual audit needs to be completed by April 1st of the following year by three homeowners selected by the Board. Dan volunteered to serve on the committee and suggested that he could ask Anna Azmi if she would sit on the committee and Carol agreed to serve as well.  Rick thought that Anna would be a good idea and Dan said that he would contact Anna and get back to the Board.
 
Resurfacing of Pavement
Dan recommended that we do not go forward with the sealant process. He believes that we should wait out the standard ten-year period and an additional time that we can wait on the renewal. Discussion occurred.  It was suggested to ask Mr. Jim King his opinion on the resurfacing, and Rick volunteered to contact him.  Further discussion occurred.  It was agreed that we would revisit resurfacing the pavement in one year.
 
Update of 49th Street
This topic was tabled since Muslima was not present to report and Dan stated that he did not receive a phone call from Muslima to discuss the emails as discussed at the Board Retreat.  Tom spoke up and mentioned that the owner of the corner has been asked to leave his property and that the mobile home that was present on the property has been removed.  Tom also mentioned that there are trees growing in between and need to be trimmed immediately.   Tom volunteered to take on the County and would report at the next meeting on what our rights are regarding the silt fence.  Discussion occurred again regarding Roy and Marie and the back fence.
Steve said that he would go and look at Roy and Marie’s fence before we move forward for repairs and see what is actually causing the damage.
 


Grove Email Correspondence
Dan mentioned that there was an invite from The Villages for a resident event that Muslima had forwarded to be emailed to Residents and that he wanted to bring this request to the board for their reaction.  There was discussion and it was agreed that invitations for events should be forwarded to Residents.  Dan reminded the Board that he will be resigning shortly and the management of the Grove Gmail account needs to be discussed.  Rick mentioned that the Vice President and Secretary position are important and need to be filled.  Carol stated that she would not be a good fit for the Secretary, but would volunteer to be Vice President.  There was further discussion but nothing was decided.
 
Transitioning of Meeting Signs and Bulletin Board 
Dan mentioned that in Muslima’s letter of resignation she stated that her duties of maintaining the Bulletin Board and Meeting signs would be something she would consider continuing depending on what the Board wishes. There was discussion and Rick volunteered to contact Muslima and ask her to continue.
 
Annual Meeting
Rick said that everything was set for the annual meeting, meeting place confirmed and agenda would follow the guidelines in the Articles of Incorporation.  Carol asked if Muslima had picked up proxy cards.  And Dan informed Carol that he holds the keys to the suggestion box and had checked previously, but there were none, but would check again.  Carol mentioned that she would handle the retrieval and Dan said that he would pass on the keys.
 
Maintenance Committee
Tom reported that thirteen Residents have been cited with 8 for parking violations and 5 for lawn maintenance, but that the majority of these citations have sorted themselves out.  Tom requested again that everyone should help out with filing photos for violations. 
New Business
Dan reported that Diane Goodson requested for participation in selection of plants for the front entrance County grant for this coming year. Rick said he could possibly join the group on Thursday and will write Diane and ask her what time they plan to go to Troy Tropics.
 
Dan brought up the email regarding the Flag Rule from Muslima requesting that the Board review what she had prepared and hopefully make a motion to approve.  There was a lengthy discussion. The motion to approve was tabled till the full Board had time to review the document.
 
Pam mentioned that there were still a few welcome packets left, but asked if the Board wanted to continue offering the packets to future residents.  It was agreed that the welcome packets should continue.
 
Adjournment
Rick asked if there was any additional business to discuss.  There was none.  Dan moved to adjourn and Carol seconded and it was approved unanimously.
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